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WORSHIP AND  
PROGRAMS: 
 
Regular Events 
 
Worship: Remotely on our website 
or Facebook page  

Sundays, 9:55AM 

 
Please reach out to your 
committee chairperson 
to see how or if they will 
be having their meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Board Meetings 
 
Christian Ed: May 7, 6:30PM 
 
Council: May 21, 7PM  
 
Deacons: May 7, 7PM  
 
Finance & Property: May 14, 7PM 
 
Media/Tech: May 14, 6:15PM 
            
Missions: May 5, 7PM  
 
Music:  May 10, 11:30PM 
 
OCC: TBD  
 
Vitality: May 7, 7PM  

1350 Pleasant St., Brockton, MA 02301  ●  508-586-3022  ●   www.brocktonucc.org   ●   office@brocktonucc.org 

PASTOR’S PAGE 

Greetings all, 
     How are you church family?  This has been a 
strange and difficult time for all of us; something 
that has only felt more true as this period of 
staying home and social distancing has         
extended.  We all react differently to stressful 
situations and it's normal to be experiencing a 
whole range of emotions.  Even if you're feeling 
fine, please know that I'm here and available to 
talk or support you.  Additionally, if you are 
struggling financially in this time, I encourage you to reach out to 
me.  We are called as a community to care for one another, always 
and especially in times such as these. 
 
       Thank you all for doing just that over these past weeks.  I continue 
to hear about cards and care packages, masks and supply deliveries, 
phone calls and safe-distance check-ins happening all over the 
place.  You are all getting creative and finding new ways to be the 
church! 
 
        For the time being, we will continue to worship and gather for  
fellowship hour online.  We are pleased to continue partnering with 
Rev. Mary Perry and the congregation of First Congregational Church 
of Stoughton.  You can access the service online by going to our   
website (https://brocktonucc.org/live-videos/).  A Nearly Weekly email 
will be sent each week on Saturday with the order of worship and links 
to both the service and Virtual Fellowship zoom call. 
 
        If you are not online, there is an option to call in and hear the   
service.  If you'd like to call in on Sunday mornings, dial the number 
below and when asked, enter the Meeting ID, followed by pound.  If 
you are then asked for a Participant ID, just enter pound again.  You 
will then be able to listen to the service. 
 
  Call in Number:  +1  646-876-9923 
  Meeting ID: 549 066 082 
         
        Finally, this month, Christ Congregational Church will be          
celebrating it's 40th anniversary!  In May of 1980, four UCC churches 
in Brockton - First Parish Congregational Church, Waldo                
Congregational Church, South Congregational Church, and Porter 
Evangelical Church voted to consolidate and form Christ                
Congregational Church, UCC.  Guided by the UCC motto... that they 
may all be one...  they chose to embark in faith on a bold experiment of 
joining together to be the church.  May we continue to live out our faith, 
inspired by our shared history. 
 
            Blessings to you all, 
             Ann-Marie Illsley, Bridge Pastor   
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION YOUTH NEWS 

COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIPS 

Applications are being received for college scholarships, to be awarded in 
June. If you are studying post-high school (college or trade school) we 
would love to support and recognize your efforts. Applications are due on 
June 1st and may be submitted to the office.  Please contact Ann-Marie 
Illsley (pastor@brocktonucc.org) for more information. 

WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

Interested in participating in online worship? The worship team is hoping 
to include members of the congregation each week during worship.  If 
you're interested in being part of worship one week, please reach out to 
Ann-Marie (pastor@brocktonucc.org). 

                               

HOMEWORK HELPERS 
 
Members of Christ Congregational Church are facilitating an effort to 
help families with school aged children, during this difficult time.  
 
 If you are a family with a student in grades 1 through 10, you can 

match up your child or children with a Homework Helper to work 
with them, once or more per week.  

 
 If you are a high school or college student, or an adult member of 

the church who would like to help a student and their family, you could become a Homework    
Helper.  

 
 An email will be sent to families on our Board of Christian Education list with more information on 

how to become part of this Homework Helper Network.   
 
*High school & college students, who need community service hours, this would certainly work! 
 
For more info please contact Donna Costa, Lisa Sparling or Michelle Young-Ferguson 

YOUTH GROUP 

The Youth Group will be meeting for online check-ins and fun on Tuesday, May 
5th and 19th from 3-4:30pm.  A zoom invite will be sent out by email and Remind. 

GRADUATION 

Are you (or your child or grandchild) graduating this spring?  If so, let us know 
so we can celebrate them in June!  We are assembling a list of graduates (high 
school and higher education).  To be included please contact the church office.  

mailto:pastor@brocktonucc.org


Notes from Murray And Songs Of The Earth 

As we pass over Earth Day this year in the midst of quarantine, 
I am reminded of many of my favorite songs of nature; its   
power and beauty. Do you have a favorite poem about         
nature?  "I think that I shall never see A poem lovely as a tree" 
or something else?   
Some lovely music has been composed to the idea of nature. 
We are passing from winter to spring. Here is a beautiful song 
about landscapes of the frozen north by a collegiate women's 
choir in New Zealand. Because the text is so drawn out by the 

music, it is hard to understand the specific words, but imagine glaciers and polar landscapes. Another 
poem that takes us into spring and Easter is by E.E. Cummings - I thank You God for most this     
amazing day; for the leaping greenly spirits of trees and a blue true dream of sky; and for everything 
which is natural which is infinite which is yes (I who have died am alive again today, and this is the 
sun's birthday; this is the birth day of life and of love and wings: and of the gay great happening       
illimitably earth). I encourage you all to listen to an amazing performance of Dan Forrest's composition 
to the same text here. It will last a glorious 8 1/2 minutes. I love this poem and what it signifies; spring, 
life, resurrection, the beauty and power of nature. As we pass Earth Day, these songs can be          
reminders of nature's beauty in other areas besides our towns or states. Our Earth feels so small to us 
right now, but it is truly vast, expansive, and beautiful.   
 
At the time I write this article, we (Sylvia, Alisa and I) are preparing a familiar anthem by Harold     
Friedell, "Draw Us In the Spirit's Tether." The first verse of text says: 'Draw us in the spirit's tether, for 
when humbly in Thy name two or three are met together, Thou art in the midst of them.'  Even in the 
midst of social distancing and uncertainty, we can feel the presence of the Holy Spirit, God and each 
other. Just because we are miles away and looking at a screen doesn't mean that we are not together. 
Surely, it feels different in so many ways, but God is here. Are we still able to be the church? Yes. We 
are the church. When we come together for our Sunday services or for remote meetings, or for other 
social events, we are together as a community. But oh, what a day that will be when we all get         
together in our sanctuary!   
 
One item of business is the Talent Show. Our previously scheduled talent show needs to be canceled, 
but have no fear, we will have it!  Drum roll please!!! bldldldldldldldldldldldldldldldl.                            
ANNOUNCING…...The Christ Congregational Church ZOOM Talent Show! Karaoke songs,             
instrumental music, dances, poems, jokes, stories, special skills, special talents (think "Stupid Human 
Tricks) and anything else you might want to do. Please email me if you are interested in performing.   
music@brocktonucc.org.  The date will be June 14th at 2:00pm. 
 
So, on that note, I bid farewell.  Stay safe and happy,  
Murray 
 
P.S. Here  is another song about spring that is fun and jazzy.  
 

 
 
 
 

 
(Right click and open the hyperlinks to see and hear the beautiful           
music) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bDrBhd1JD1o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DdZbA-HoHYA
file:///C:/Users/brenevilled/Documents/Avery Templates


ORGAN COMPLETION COMMITTEE 

May 18, 2020. 



VITALITY VIBES 
 

As of now, our Scholarship/Campership Dinner is on HOLD! 
We are collaborating on a different type of event so we can make sure we get Scholarship/Camperships 

to our church students. 
 
 

The Vitality Committee 
Keith Allen, Deana Colby, Tricia Gross, Lisa Landerholm, Nancy Simonis, Loren Stott and David Wilcox 

POSTPONED!!!  
 

OUR YARD SALE NEEDS TO WAIT UNTIL LATER  
 
More time for some extra Spring Cleaning? If you're finding 
some items that no longer fit your décor you still have          
opportunities to pass them on.   

 
Once it’s safe to do so we will reschedule the Yard Sale.  
 
So while you’re cleaning, keep us in mind for the future event where you can host your own table or       
donate items for the Church Fair tables.    
Blessings to you and your family and loved ones while we are physically apart but together, spiritually 
united.  

From the Mission Committee 
 
Hello fellow Church Members. 
Trying times eh?  Stuck in the house? What to do? 
 
While we all are hunkered down to keep ourselves and families safe from this 
virus, remember to keep busy.  How?  Cleaning out items no longer needed, 
for the November Church Fair!  Amazing what we can accumulate over the 
years! I've been in my house 50 years this May....and believe me a few    
dumpsters could be filled!  So, clean out, now is the perfect time! 
 
Missions continues with cleaning out the food pantry we have at the Church for  
fear that some food might go past the use by date. So it will be given to Charity 
Guild Food Bank as stated in the nearly weekly email a few weeks ago.   
 
For now, stay active, run around the house a few times a day, don't nibble too much, and if you have pets, 
give them some time alone, they are confused too! 
 
The Mission Committee is asking the members of our Congregation if they know of any organizations that 
are in some sort of dire need of funds because of the current situation concerning the virus? 
 
The Mission Budget is flexible in that we do not have a specific amount we have to donate on a yearly  
basis. If an urgent need arises then we can move funds from one group to another. 
 
Please let any of the Mission Committee Members know your ideas or the Church office. 
 
Be safe, keep away from each other and Pray that we survive! 
 
George Manoogian 
Mission Committee Scribe 



Thank you for the beautiful pot of pink   
tulips and the communion kit that I          
received for Easter. It brightened my day 
and has been a joy to see the tulips open. 
My thank you gift to my church community 
is a poem I wrote. 
 

The Gardener 
Life’s garden: 
A place for nurturing 
Tender seed cells 
And witnessing their transformation 
Into the living examples  
Of trust and beauty 
That give meaning to life 
And offer the world a future and a hope. 
 
The product of the gardener: 
The caring smiles, produced by “tulips”  
  make a smile, 
Which lifts the world 
As each is reflected and reproduced 
At each encounter with humanity. 
 
 ~Ann Clark 

Be the Church! 
“Share earthly and spiritual resources.” 

Time to share! Please donate today. 
Please keep up with your pledge if you are able. 
Please support the church with an extra donation! 
Mail a check: 1350 Pleasant St, Brockton MA 02301 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Donate online by visiting brocktonucc.org 
   Blessings, Your Stewardship Committee 

Our Food Pantry 

On Friday April 30
th
, George Manoogian stopped by the 

church to pick up the food from our church’s food pantry. 
George stayed in his car while I loaded all the boxes and 
bags that were filled with food into his trunk. George then  
delivered the food to the Charity Guild Food Bank. People 
were there to unload for George so he did not need to come 
in contact with anyone. He noticed a line of people there 
waiting to pick up food donations, so we can rest assured 
that our donation helped. 

These are tough times for so many. We are all dealing with 
different levels of hardship. If you are able to donate food 
items to our church’s food bank, that would be great. Please 
call before you come so we can meet you outside to take 
your donations. When it starts to fill up, we will then deliver it 
to a needy charity. If you can   
donate food directly to one of the 
food banks in town, that would 
surely be appreciated. If you do 
not have food to donate, sending 
a check, if you are able, to any of 
these wonderful and much   
needed charities will help them 
feed the many. 

Thank You! 

 

Dear Board Of Deacons and Others, 

Thank you so much for the tulip and  
greetings at Easter.  

I have never been more proud than now 
when I see how much our leaders, staff as 
well as lay leaders have stepped up to 
continue our connection to the church and 
our friends. This has been so very im-
portant to me as I am sure it has to many 
others of our homebound and elderly. 

I wish you all a pleasant spring and     
summer and wish it will be soon that we 
will return to our blessed sanctuary. 

   In Christian Love!                    
      Shirley Bamford 



 

 

CCC HARVEST FAIR 

Fiber Fellowship & CRAFTS! 
We are still meeting up remotely with “Zoom”. We will send 
out an invitation to join. Call or email the office and we will 
add you to the join list. 

  
      Meets the 2

nd
 & 4

th
 Tuesday 

From 7:00 - 9:00 PM 
All Welcome! The more the merrier! 

Shop AmazonSmile For All Your Household Needs! 
AmazonSmile is a simple way for you to support your favorite charitable           
organization (Christ Congregational Church) every time you shop, at no cost to 
you. It’s easy! Simply visit smile.amazon.com, select Christ Congregational 
Church, Brockton, and shop! You’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selection 
and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added benefit that 
Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchases to the charitable organization 
of your choice.  (Check out Wholefoods and the Pantry for food delivery) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Wishing all the best on your  
Birthdays 

James Ferguson, Connor Nocivelli,    
Sharon Silvernail, Nancy Simonis,    
Saundra Alden, Sue Koza, Harriet 
Dunklee, Nancy Wentzell, Richard Calvin, 
Nora Deyoe, Darlene Gilson, Mickey  
Carey, Daniel Harrigan, Janet Hodnett, 
Nathan Herget, Beth Eaton, Linda 
Sampson, Mary Baker, Keith Allen,   
Gregory Davis, Bob Cutting, Kathy North, 
Andrew Eckstrom , Gini Hathaway, Levi 
SwisherRosa, Alice Farnsworth, Helen 
Nocivelli-Camara, Salomè Kaptimer,    
Beatrice McIntire-Smith, Michelle Young-
Ferguson 
(listed in order of day of month from 1 to 31) 

The guild meetings are still in suspension. We are all  
working on projects at home. I am making masks for family 
members in the medical field and have finished up a lap 
quilt and 5 NICU quilts for the guild. 

I have started a red and white quilt for myself. My fabric 
stash is large and other supplies are available on line. 
There is more than enough to do but I really MISS seeing 
people in person. That will happen, just not sure when. 
Stay home, keep sewing and wash your hands. 

~Janet Eckstrom 

 
Many thanks for the lovely tulips 
    Glenna Paananen 

Just a note to say thank you for the lovely tulips. It was a 
nice surprise. I love spring – a time of renewal and hope.    
I pray that everyone is healthy and safe. 
  Sincerely, 
   Linda Alvilhiera 

Dear Christ Church, 
 Thank you for the beautiful yellow tulip plant 
Jeff Illsley delivered to my home. 
  Yours,  Anna Thomas 

https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi


 

 

 

 
 
 
 

SNIPPETS 
(Not Snippy! Just Zippy!) 

 

Greetings in the name of Jesus! Blessings to all! 

 

 And now for a very important question: How are you? Really, how are you? If you are doing ok, please 

continue to use your God-given gifts of Time, Talent, and Treasure to take care of yourself and to reach 

out to others during this time of distancing. Reach out in Jesus’ name! If you are facing challenges or are 

feeling overwhelmed, please call Deana in the Church office at (508)586-3022 and Ann-Marie at (508)

577-2607. Your Christ Church family is ready to work with you to assist you, but we need to know what 

we can do. We are all in this together! We are the Body of Jesus at work in the world!  
 
 Whether you are participating in our wonderful weekly online worship “from near” or “from afar” please 

remember that we are all TOGETHER in spirit and in the Holy Spirit! It is interesting how modern    

technology somewhat blurs the meaning/impact of physical distance. Even though we long to be together 

or close to one another physically, we are constantly reminded that we are really never very far apart. We 

continue to be the Body of Christ, finding new and creative ways to be so! Praise God! 
 
 The CCC Stewardship Committee strongly encourages continued financial support of our beloved Christ 

Congregational Church, UCC! Whether we are near or far, we are all very close, indeed! Let’s support 

one another by supporting our church! We encourage all of us to be diligent in our monetary giving, if 

possible. Please mail in regular pledged checks to the church at 1350 Pleasant St in Brockton MA 02301 

or give online by visiting brocktonucc.org and using the Donate/Donate Today buttons. 
 
 Our Loving God has showered us with amazing gifts of Time, Talent, and Treasure and the ability to use 

these gifts in creative and wonderful ways! Please, let’s continue reaching out to others in this time of 

confinement, staying connected, even in our distancing! 
 
 This Beloved Community of Christ Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, is alive and well 

and adapting and growing! Praise and thanks to God! Let the Holy Spirit swoop and soar!  

 

          Blessings, peace, love, strength, and joy to all! 

                                                   

Your Stewardship Committee 

http://brocktonucc.org


The Transition Team 

The Transition Team has been busy working behind the scenes continuing to work with our Consultant, 
Rev. Susan Townsley on the Strategic Pathways that we might follow in the months to come, informed by 
our Congregational retreat and many focus groups from the fall.  We were pleased to present a proposal to 
the Council at our February Council retreat, and are working closely with them to identify a plan to present 
our recommendations to the Congregation.   

The Interim Search Committee has concluded the Interim Pastor search. It was recently announced that 
Rev. Ann-Marie Illsley has agreed to serve as our Bridge Pastor while we continue actively searching for a 
Settled Pastor.  For questions or pastoral concerns, please contact Ann-Marie or call the church office. We 
are grateful and delighted to have Ann-Marie's competent and compassionate leadership during these    
trying times.  

The Settled Pastor Search Committee is forging ahead with our work. 
Our Profile was posted in early April, and we immediately began      
receiving Pastoral Profiles. We are carefully reviewing each profile for 
suitability, keeping in mind the Core Values and Strategic Pathways 
endorsed by our congregation. We have begun the initial interview  
process as we embark on the discernment process for the settled  
Pastor who will best meet our needs.    

Prayerfully submitted-  

Sue Koza, Co-Chair, Pastoral Search Committee  



A note from the Moderator……. 
 
These are strange and challenging times.  While I believe our church has weathered the coronavirus crisis relatively well so far, 
some of our members and friends have been affected by COVID-19 and/or the isolation, anxiety, and uncertainty with which we 
live each day.  I hope and pray for your health, your safety, and your strength.   

As you probably know, our area, Brockton in particular, has been hit especially hard by COVID-19, in large part due to conditions 
that come with lower incomes—the need to continue to work where physical distancing is difficult; the need to take public     
transportation; the more crowded living spaces.  I also pray for the health, safety, and strength of our neighbors in our city and 
surrounding towns.   

As our church continues to function “remotely,” it’s especially difficult to maintain good communication.  So, let me take          
advantage of this Courier space to keep you informed of a few matters of importance: 

1.  As I announced last week in a Nearly Weekly, we are blessed to have Ann-Marie Illsley as our full-time Bridge Pastor until a 
new settled senior pastor begins their ministry with us, whenever that may be.  In many ways we’re just affirming what we 
already have had amongst us:  the strong, caring, and creative pastoral leadership Ann-Marie is providing.  We’re grateful 
that she is here and that she is willing to step in to this more demanding role in the midst of such challenging circumstances.  
We ask you to join the Council in committing ourselves to “being the church” by supporting Ann-Marie as our Bridge Pastor.   

 
2.   That support includes recognizing and monitoring potential workload challenges as Ann-Marie adds to what she was already 

doing as Acting Associate Pastor. In that light, some laypersons will continue to fulfill a few responsibilities that often would 
fall, at least in part, to our pastor.  Please take note of the following:   

 

           

 
3.   Like you, your church leaders don’t know when we’ll be able to starting gathering face-to-face again.  We can assure you 

that when that becomes a more viable option, we will weigh all factors very carefully before taking such steps, and when we 
think we’re ready to invite people back into the church, we will take every precaution to assure we do so as safely as        
possible.  We’ll also try to provide options for those who are not yet ready to return that will allow them to continue to       
connect remotely.  Finally, of course, we will let you know details through various channels of communication. 

 
4.  The Church Council and all Boards and Committees continue to meet monthly by Zoom video-conferencing to do the work of 

the church.  For example, after a short delay due to the crisis, the Council is now following up on work done during our   
February retreat to address long-term budget concerns. 

 
5.  Usually the church would hold a congregational meeting in May.  Due to the situation the Council voted to postpone that 

meeting until June 14, reasoning that a face-to-face meeting is more likely in June than in May (though that’s uncertain for 
June as well).  We hope to go ahead with a congregational meeting on June 14, even it’s done remotely via computer and 
telephone.   

 
6.  One of the most important parts of that meeting’s agenda will be the approval of church officers and board and committee 

members.  If you are interested in serving in such a position, please contact members of the Nominating Committee:  Doug 
Anderson, Judy Copley, Adam Mitchell, and Dave Wilcox. 

 
7.  Finally, please join us for virtual worship every Sunday morning at 9:55 and virtual fellowship hour immediately following that 

service.  Over 100 persons have been participating in workshop and fellowship hour attendance has been averaging about 
25 persons.  We’d love to have you join us for either or both. 

--Barry Shelley, Moderator 

With regards to…. Please contact… 

Staff coordination and meetings; 
coordination with human re-
sources consultant 

Barry Shelley, with Leo Larson and the Personnel 
Committee 

Building space use, including 
rentals 

Leo Larson and the Board of Finance and Property 

Safe Church, incident          
emergency/report 

Ann-Marie Illsley, Doug Anderson, Pat Illsley 

WOVOS Murray Kidd and the Board of Music 

Publication updates Web: Leo Larson  Other: Deana Colby 
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Margaret & Arthur Molander 
Mark Molander 
Rita & Arthur Molander 
Babe Moline 

Christopher Munschy 
Evelyn Munschy 
Maurice “Mike” Munschy 
P 
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Joseph A. Prioli 
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Helen L. Smith 
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Robert E. Soncrant 
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The Easter Flowers and Memorial Donations are 
given to the Glory of God and in Honor of and in 
Loving Memory of: 

 

EASTER 2020 



CONTACT US 

 
CHRIST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, UCC 
1350 Pleasant St.,  
Brockton, MA 02301-2840 
 

Tel: 508-586-3022  

Fax: 508-583-7156 

Web: brocktonucc.org  

Email: office@brocktonucc.org 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday thru Thursday:  
9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday Worship Time:9:55 a.m. 

 

Christ Congregational Church, UCC 

1350 Pleasant St. 

Brockton, MA 02301-2840 


